
 

 

 

 

August 16, 2022 
 

Board Memo 021-2022: SDC - DPMG Management Association Update 
 

NAPS Executive Board Members, 

 

NAPS HQ has been in communication with the US Postal Service pertaining to the S&DC’s 

(Sorting & Delivery Centers) initiative. Sites selected by the Postal Service are chosen on 

specific criteria. Currently the following sites have been chosen meeting the criteria:  

 
Mid-Hudson Processing & Distribution Center (P&DC)  

Utica Processing & Distribution Facility (P&DF)  

Southeastern P&DC  

Kalamazoo P&DC  

Gainesville P&DF  

Athens P&DC  

Columbus Main Office  

NorthPark Station (Topeka)  

New Castle P&DF  

Bryan P&DC  

 

The intended implementation of this project was set for August 27, 2022. We have been 

informed the sites, with the exception of Athens P&DC in Georgia, will not be ready for full 

implementation by the projected date so therefore will be held off until after election season, 

peak season or when all aspects of the operation will allow, whichever is later. The Athens 

P&DC is scheduled for full implementation in late September of 2022. NAPS has been informed 

that it is likely additional carrier routes may be added to the delivery zones that will be involved 

in this project.  

 

The NAPS Resident Officers have expressed questions primarily regarding the staffing for these 

facilities pertaining to Supervisors, Managers, and Postmasters. NAPS has been informed no 

decision has been made pertaining to the number of non-bargaining employees.  

 

It is our expectation that the implementation of the S&DC’s which is part of the Postal Service’s 

10-year plan will allow Postmasters the ability to reconnect with the community they serve 

therefore re-establishing the prestige of the position. Also, NAPS expects and will advocate for 

no movement of supervisory or other managerial personal until these new facilities are properly 

level set to the new processing operations.  

 

Please share this information with your membership. 

 

NAPS Headquarters 

NATIONAL ASSOCIATION OF POSTAL SUPERVISORS 
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